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March 26, 2010

Sent by Electronic Mail — Received Receipt Requested

Mr. Johnnie Temples, P.E.

Sentor Environmental Consultant
Georgia-Pacific Consumer Operations LLC
133 Peachtree Street

Atlanta, Georgia 30303

Re: Request for Additional Information
Project No. 0770010-011-AC
Georgia-Pacific Wood Products LL.C - Georgla -Pacific Hosford, Florida OSB Facility
Minor Modification to Modify the Fuel Recordkeeping Requirements and Measurement Timeframes

Dear Mr. Temples:

On February 26, 2010, the Department received a request for a minor modification to modify the fuel
recordkeeping requirements and measurement timeframes for the oriented strand board (OSB) facility. Based on
our review of the proposed project, we have determined that the following additional information is needed in order
to continue processing this application package. Please provide all assumptions, calculations, and reference
material(s), that are used or reflected in any of your responses to the following issues:

1. Provide the highest total MMBtu 30-day rolling average values for the two associated thermal oil heaters from
wood firing and then from natural gas firing during the year 2009 (just looking for two values — one for wood
and one for gas).

The above information is requested pursuant to the following Florida Administrative Code (F.A.C.) regulations:
Rule 62-4.050 (Procedures to Obtain Permits and Other Authorizations; Applications); 62-4.055 (Permit
Processing); 62-4.070 (Standards for Issuing or Denying Permits; Issuance; Denial); 62-4.120 (Construction
Permits); 62-204.800 (Federal Regulations Adopted by Reference); 62-212.300 (Permits Required); 62-210.370
(Emissions Computations and Reporting); 62-210.900 (Forms and Instructions); 62-212.300 (General
Preconstruction Review); and 62-212.400 (Prevention of Significant Deterioration). All applications for a
Department permit must be certified by a professional engineer registered in the State of Florida pursuant to Rule
62-4.050(3), F.A.C. This requirement also applies to responses to Department requests for additional information
of an engineering nature. For any material changes to the application, please include a new certification statement
by the authorized representative or responsible official.

We will resume processing your application after receipt of the requested information. You are reminded that Rule
62-4.055(1), F.A.C. requires applicants to respond to requests for information within 90 days or to provide a written
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request for an additional perlod of time to submit the information. If you have any questlons regarding this matter,
please contact the project engineer, Bruce Mitchell, at (§50)413-9198.

Sincerely,

Jeffery F. Koerner, P.E.
New Source Review Section Administrator
Bureau of Air Regulation

This letter was sent to the following people by electronic mail with received receipt requested.

Mr. Johnnie Temples, Georgia-Pacific Hosford, Florida OSB Facility: (jrtemple@gapac.com)
Mr. Mark Aguilar, P.E., Georgia-Pacific Consumer Operations LLC: (mjaguila@gapac.com)
Mr. Eric Chang, Georgia-Pacific Consumer Operations LLC: (eric.chang@gapac.com)

Mr. Rick Bradburn, Northwest District Office: (rick.bradburn@dep.state.fl.us)

Ms. Vickie Gibson, DEP BAR Reading File: (Victoria.Gibson{@dep.state.fl.us)

JFK/bm
Georgia-Pacific Wood Products LLC Project No. 0770010-011-AC
Hosford OSB Plant Minor Modification

Page 2 of 2




